
Dear Praying Friends and Family,	  MARCH 2025


Deuteronomy 6:4-7a, “Hear, O Israel: The LORD our God is one LORD: and you shalt love the LORD thy 
God with all thine heart, and with all thy soul, and with all thy might. And these words, which I command 
thee this day, shall be in thine heart: and thou shalt teach them diligently unto thy children,”


Oh that we should love God wholly and teach our children to do the same!


CHURCH

In November, Pastor Henrry brought the need to replace the roof over one of the Sunday school classrooms 
to the church members and challenged them to fund the project. In February, the men were able to add a 
few rows of brick in order to raise the roof and keep the classroom a bit cooler, put on the new roof, and 
install insulation. Praise God!


We are excited to see young people getting saved in their Sunday school classes and eagerly start 
discipleship class. Soon we will have a baptism service as well!


Because of the generosity of some donors, we were able to give school supplies to each child in church at the 
beginning of February since the school year here in Honduras goes from February to November. We are also looking forward to having our 
church fair at the end of March. The children will use points they have been earning in Sunday school since the beginning of the year to play and 
win prizes at our church fair on March 30.  


This coming Sunday we will be celebrating Father’s Day (celebrated March 19 here) as well as Friend Day in church. On March 21 and 22, our 
ladies will be attending a Ladies Conference. Please pray for God’s will to be done in lives through the preaching of God’s Word.


FAMILY

Our family is well. Elias turned five years old in February 21, and Owen will turn three on March 28. Abner and Megan are enjoying Abeka  
homeschool and learning much. They are all healthy and growing incredibly fast. 


Henrry’s mother, Theresa, has been quite ill lately. As this letter is being written, she is in a private clinic in the capital waiting to see a 
nephrologist. She has suffered from kidney failure for many years. She has had a nephrostomy (catheter in the kidney) in both kidneys for nearly 
two years now. Please pray for her health and for provision to pay the medical treatments she so desperately needs. The clinic she receives 
treatment in requires patients to be able to pay a hefty deposit before admitting them and giving treatment. In the public hospitals, the treatment 
she receives is very poor. She often seems more ill after leaving the public hospital. Plus, the doctors at the public hospital are on strike right now. 
As she has no income, the responsibility for paying for her medical needs falls to her children.


The construction of the wall around our property is nearly done, and we have been told that permits have been given to the land developer to 
start installing electricity! As God provides, we will finish the construction of the security wall around the property then begin building our home. 
We have a good Father who delights in giving good gifts to His children 


Thank you for your part in this ministry here in La Paz, Honduras. Your prayer and financial support are vital to what we do.


In the Service of the King,


The Silva Family


PRAISES

• New roof

• Souls saved


REQUESTS

• Wisdom 

• Lord’s guidance 

• Provision

• More souls saved
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NEW ROOF IN THE SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSROOM

CONSTRUCTION OF THE WALL AROUND OUR 
PROPERTY

AERIAL VIEW OF OUR PROPERTY 

SCHOOL SUPPLY SUNDAY

mailto:kcleve_08@yahoo.com
http://www.heartlandbaptistmissions.org

